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DAWG Mission Statement:
To better the lives of Douglas 

County animals by improving their 
adoptability and thereby increasing 
the adoption rate while at Douglas 
County Animal Care and Services, 
educating the community about 
responsible pet ownership, and 
engaging in other projects and 

activities that may come available 
that will yield positive benefits to 
the animals, owners and citizens.
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New cat facility plans under way – 
stay tuned for how to help!

In our Summer newsletter, we reported that the Douglas County Board of 
Commissioners approved $40,000 as seed money for a new cat facility to replace 
the inadequate and decrepit cat cottage at the Douglas County Animal Shelter. 

Since then, we have made tremendous progress! DAWG member Bill Iverson, an 
architect by profession, volunteered to design the structure. As of mid-August, 

when this newsletter was 
being edited, we have an 
approved floor plan, a 90 
percent-approved site 
plan, and a sneak preview 
of the proposed Cat 
Facility Elevation drawing. 

In light of this progress, 
and the County’s 
commitment to manage 
building permits and 

to use Douglas County monies to purchase materials, the DAWG General 
Membership approved fund raising and contributing up to $100,000 to help 
bring this new facility to fruition. 

You can play a part in making this a successful project! Feel free to contact 
me (Kathryn.dodge@gmail.com or 907-978-7718) or go to the DAWG website 
(dawgrescue.com) to learn more about our fund-raising plans and how you 
can help.

Thanks to architect Bill Iverson for volunteering to design this facility; 
Scott Morgan, Assistant County Manager, and Brook Adie, Community 
Services Director, for leading the County’s efforts to create this 
successful project; Shelter Supervisor Jena Sorrells, and DAWG 
members Tondra Vees, Mary Ann Middleton, Eloise Reed, and 
Shay Williams for developing the criteria for the facility. 

What an amazing group of people we work with!

Kathryn Dodge
DAWG President 

The front elevation of the new cat facility, 
designed by Architect Bill Iverson.
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Huckleberry – home at last!
Huckleberry needed to get out of the shelter. 

The boxer mix had developed ‘happy tail syndrome’ in which his constantly wagging tail hit 
against the kennel wall with such force that it cracked and bled. DAWG bought a Tail Saver 
to protect Huckleberry’s tail, but it wasn’t the best solution.

Determined to find the right home, Shelter staff and DAWG volunteers promoted 
Huckleberry through social media, ads and this newsletter. In time, the strategy worked!

“We had talked about getting a dog for a while, but we were waiting for the right time,” 
says Lexi. “We saw Huckleberry on Facebook a few times, and then someone showed us 
the ad. We said that’s it, we have to go get him.” 

It was a perfect match, she says. Camping is his favorite activity as he gets to wander around with his people and explore. 

“We couldn’t believe he wasn’t already adopted, he’s such a great dog. We joke all the time that he was waiting for us.”

Huck’s tail is healing, and he’s gained some much-needed weight. At a healthy 85 pounds, he still thinks 
he’s a lap dog.  And he’s still giving those Boxer hugs that made him a favorite with Shelter staff and 
DAWG volunteers.

“He stands on the bed so he’s eye to eye with me, and he puts his paws on my shoulders in a big hug. He 
is the best boy in the world, and we love him to death,” Lexi adds.

Love and patience pays off with forever home for Milo
By Jackie S., Milo’s adopter

We adopted a black German Shepherd back in January 2015. He was named “Rocky,” 
and we changed it to Milo. He was about a year old then.

On the day we adopted him, we were told that from October to December of 2014, he had been 
adopted and returned to the shelter three times by three different people. He had been returned 
because he had bad separation anxiety and would get out of crates or jump fences.

As I was paying for the adoption fee at the front desk, the lady said to me “Poor guy, I hope he 
doesn’t come back because every time he comes back, he’s more traumatized.” 

I said to her “He’s not coming back here.”

The second day we had him, he tried to jump our backyard fence while my partner and I were 
on the outside of the fence talking. After that, we said “Oh, boy, what have we gotten ourselves 
in to?”

We worked with him for about 7 or 8 months. It was hard work, but it was all worth it! He turned out to be a very good boy. 
He’s sweet, obedient, a lover boy, and a cuddler. He protects our house, his little chihuahua brother, his two Lab sisters and 
his two moms. His nickname is “Big Baby Huey.” He is a happy and goofy boy and we all just adore him.

Thank you so much!
Jackie 

p.s.  After the second day we had him when he tried to jump the fence, he’s never tried to do it again. He loves his home.
He thinks he’s lucky, but I tell him we are the lucky ones to have him!

A very happy Huckleberry and his people 
Austin and Lexi.

Milo and his ‘mom’ Jackie
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Benny gets adopted – with an assist from DAWG
Tina had no intention of adopting a dog the month she met Benny (now Ripple). A chance 
remark from her real estate agent about a shelter in Reno got her looking. She checked out dogs 
in Reno and in Carson City but didn’t see the right fit. 

“Then I thought, ‘why don’t I look at my own shelter here in Douglas County,” she says. That’s 
when she saw Benny.

Tina immediately filled out an adoption application online and went to the shelter to meet him.
“I sat down on the floor, and he came right up, sat in my lap and starting kissing my face. I said 
‘you are coming home with me.’”

Tina wasn’t discouraged when the Shelter staff told her that the cheerful chihuahua mix had a 
heart murmur, but she realized his medical needs could take a toll on her finances.

That’s when Shelter staff told her that DAWG would cover the costs of Benny’s annual 
echocardiogram through its Post Adoption Agreement program.  “That sealed the deal,” says Tina.

Post Adoption Agreements provide financial assistance for certain animals that are hard to adopt because of medical needs that may 
be cost prohibitive for some potential adopters. They are another way that DAWG seeks to better the lives of Douglas County Animals.

Today, Benny has a new name – Ripple – and his adoptive mom couldn’t be happier.  “He needed me, and I needed him,” says Tina. 
“He is just a joy.”

Benny’s shelter photo captured his 
adopter’s attention

Meet King: Looking for a “castle” to call his own
Playful, lovable and super-smart – that’s how volunteer dog walker Jill describes King, 
a 1 ½-year-old Akita mix who has become a shelter team favorite.

“It took him no time to learn how to jump over the agility course at the shelter, and he walks on a 
leash very well! In my eight months as a volunteer dog walker, I would have to say Kingsbury is in my 
top three most favorite dogs!”

King, or Kingsbury, was discovered running in the Kingsbury Road neighborhood, which is how he 
got his name. Since coming to the shelter, he has successfully completed multiple six-week training 
courses and learned how to behave like the ‘royal’ dog he is.

A true water baby, King loves sitting in the kiddie pool in the shelter’s play area, then shaking off 
to chase a few balls around the yard. While he loves human companionship, he is also good at 
entertaining himself.

King gets along well with large dogs, but shouldn’t share a home with little dogs, cats or other 
small animals. He would do best in a home where he can get lots of exercise by going on 
walks and playing in the yard. 

King lives life to the fullest and will bring lots of adventure 
and fun to whoever is lucky enough to bring him home!

To meet this handsome boy, call the Douglas County Animal Shelter at 775-782-9061
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PAWS of Thanks for your 
Generous Support  [ April - June 2024 ]

We wish to acknowledge the following special donations:
•	 Cindy Davis for her generous support
•	 Dianne Edmonds for being the ‘cat’s meow’
•	 EJW Charitable Foundation for honoring the memory of Emil Joseph Wachtel by 

promoting the adoption of animals to good homes
•	 Kelsey’s Groom Shop & Boarding for their unwavering love and support of animals
•	 Hal & Laura Kliegman for providing help to vulnerable animals
•	 Kristina Kuprina for helping better the lives of Douglas County animals
•	 Sandra McAnarney for her ongoing compassion and contributions in support of DAWG 
•	 Inc. Perma-Cal Industries for their generous gift 
•	 The Lennart Erickson Foundation for selecting DAWG as a beneficiary
•	 John & Nancy Richmond for honoring the memory of Oso Love with a generous donation
•	 Lori & Daniel Ward for helping reduce the number of unwanted cats by supporting the Trap/Neuter/Return program

April - June 2024 Donations with Dedications 
Karen Abowd - in honor of Maggie Tracey’s birthday and her 
  undying commitment to her furry friends
Robin Arratia – for adoption assistance
Patricia Cafferata – in memory of Susan Jackson
Sue & Jeffrey Cauhape – in memory of Gregory Naccarato and Buda 
  (Tar) adopted 12/2013 and in honor of Mark & Judy Naccarato
Debbie Cole – in honor of rescue dogs Maddie, Joey & Trudy. Thank 
  you for all you do for the animals.
Margaret Crowley – for Fix a Family Pet
Robert & Victoria Williams Cruz – with thanks for all of your love   
  and care for beautiful MJ (now Red). We love and appreciate all you do.
Carolyn & Carrie Cummings – in memory of Maksim (Maks), beloved kitty
Catherine Davis – in memory of Kimber
Marjorie Derrick – in memory of Brat
Darrell Dion – in memory of Niko 
Dick Flanagan – in memory of Toby
David Forsyth – for the Found Cat and Trap/Neuter/Return programs
Diana & Tony Furness – for the Trap/Neuter/Return program in 
  honor of Eloise Reed & the TNR Team 
Jason Garrett Gibson - for Trap/Neuter/Return
Pat Gravkin – for Trap/Neuter/Return
Richard & Susan Grosch - Trap/Neuter/Return
Barbara Havens – for shelter medical needs
Susan Jacobsen – for Cat Care in memory of Jigger
Helen Johnson – in memory of Stan Lamb
Linda & Bud Johnson – to support “DAWG’s Got Talent”
Pamela & Pat Jordan Johnson – for senior dog car in memory of Miesha
Patty Montague – in honor of Reese & Krista
Jeanne Murray-Hay  - thank you for all you are to these animals. 
  Especially cats!
Jack & Charold Post – for the Found Cat Program
Andrea Rajeski – in memory of JoAnn Wainwright Sampson
Emeleze Ross – for the Found Cat program
Linda Royall – in memory of Nancy Harkins, animal lover
Karen Scott – in living honor of Reno (Nero)
Marilyn Slagle – in living honor of Don & Dar Broadwell
Patty Sweeney – for cats’ needs
Ken & Sandra Ward – for cats’ needs
Debra Withrow – in memory of Stan Lamb
John & Nancy Zemlock – in memory of Harvey the cat who passed 
  in this year

David Amatore
Bev Anderson
Doris Arnold
Cindy Austin
Dale Bohlman
Rebecca Botsford
John Brackett
Judy Brown
Inc Building Concepts
Joe & Theresa Callahan
James & Barbara Clark
William Costa
Virginia Craik
William Crowell
Michael Daugherty
Laura Deverse
Edward Dolan
Kenneth & Sharon Douglas
Scott & Jill Doyle
Michael & Carolyn Dragics
Lynn England
Ken & Sue Fujii
William Greene
Donald Hall
Cathy Hallifax
John & Linda Hamer
Kathy Hannah
Judith Hansel
William & Roxanne Hart
Ann Hersey
Karen Holmes
Howliday Inn Pet Resort
Larna Hoyt
Jon & Joy Ignacio-Yip
Mariann M. Jackson
Tina Johnson
Kelsey Keppner
Giselle Lewis
Tom Lewis
Brad & Barbara Loeffler
Randy & Kathy Looney
Lupy & Lynda Lopez
Charles & Terri Luettgerodt
William & Rebecca Mabray

Lisa Magnotta 
Oliver & Roxanne Manfredi
Brandy Marshall
Sara Maul
Michele Mecir
Ralph Medley
Jeff Miller & Betty Holt
Minden Fortnightly Club
Jonna Morales
Scott Morgan
R. Kirk Muller
Denise & John Nikakis
Diane M. Noble
Kathleen Olsen
Sharon Osgood
E. Lorrene Palmer
Richard Palmer & Rhonda Glisson
Amie Pegram
Mary Pelican
Peter Philips & Estela Rodriquez
Lea Ann Randall
Joanne Sanferraro
Stacey Sawyer & Brian Williams 
Wayne & Swarn Scarpaci
Larry & Phyllis Schmidt
Jackie Serrano
Maureen Shanahan
Julie Smith
Diane Soekland
Sonoma Scientific
Sally Sozoff
Richard & Carole Strehle
M.J. Tanner
Karen & Ed Terlau
LLC Terracycle US
Jennifer Villalobos
Richard & Clyda Walker
Janet Walls
Frank & Peggy Warren
Mary Wenner
Katherine Winans
Larry Wooton
Craig & Stacey Ziglar
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Since May 2016, the Douglas Animal Welfare Group’s Found Cat Program has helped close to 2,000 
homeless felines.

While some are stray or abandoned adult cats and kittens, the vast majority are kittens born to feral 
mamas. The Found Cat Program foster families devote a lot of time and effort to these little ones to make 
sure they are socialized and healthy before making them available for adoption.

“Fosters are the heart of the program and the reason we’ve been so successful,” says Found Cat Program 
founder Tondra Vees. “They provide temporary housing, attention and love.” 

“The fostering experience is very rewarding,” she adds. “Nurturing a helpless, suffering kitten 
into a beautiful, healthy, loving pet ready for a forever home is so worthwhile.”

New fosters will have plenty of support as they learn how to care 
for these vulnerable animals. DAWG covers all expenses such 
as food, litter, and supplies, and will coordinate and pay for any 
needed medical care.  Foster homes must have a safe, adequate 
space that meets the needs of their foster kitties.

Once the cat or kitten is ready for adoption, DAWG gets the word 
out via Petfinder (linked to dawgrescue.com), social media, and 
special adoption events. 

Although DAWG is teaming up with Douglas County to build a new, expanded cat facility at the Shelter, 
the need for fosters will continue. That’s because the number of cats needing temporary homes will 
likely exceed the Shelter space available. (In July alone, Found Cat fosters cared for a total of 54 kittens!)

If you find a stray cat or kitten: Call the Douglas County Animal Shelter at 775-782-9061 and file a found 
cat report; if it is an older cat (not kitten), take it to the Animal Shelter or a veterinarian to check for a 
microchip. Animal Shelter staff will explain the resources available; if the best option is to seek a foster 
for the cat, they will refer you to DAWG’s Found Cat Program, and DAWG will try to place the feline in 
foster care. If you can care for the found cat temporarily, DAWG can help with supplies, if needed.

Scout, a stray cat fostered by the Found Cat 
Program, is now living her best life in her 

forever home.

CARSON VALLEY TURKEY TROT
Thanksgiving Day

November 28, 2024
Minden Park

Benefiting the Carson Valley Community Food Closet 
and Douglas Animal Welfare Group
Register online at www.thefoodcloset.org

Dogs on leashes welcome and encouraged!
      Snacks  •  Coffee  •  T-Shirts  •  Pies 

       Swag Bags  •  Selfie Station

HOW TO HELP 
To learn more about being 
a foster for homeless cats 
and kittens, call DAWG at 
775-267-7325 and ask to 

be referred to Tondra Vees, 
the program’s manager.

Fancy Feast Kitten Pate, 
Purina One Dry Kitten, 

and PurinaProPlan Kitten 
Pate and cat litter are 

always needed and may be 
delivered to the Douglas 
County Animal Shelter, 

921 Dump Rd, Gardnerville, 
NV 89410. Be sure the 

indicate that the donation 
is for DAWG.

Stray cats and kittens have a friend in DAWG
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Fondue
Freya

Jordan
Lillith

Mesi

Adoption Follow-ups

FONDUE (now Oliver) has been a really good dog.  FREYA has quite a bit of energy but our Italian Greyhound mix who is 7 has plenty of energy to keep 
up with her. She is doing well with the sit and off but stay is still new to her.  JORDAN is a good healthy pup with lots of energy and she has taken to 

my other 9-year-old dog.  LILLITH (now Timber) is excelling in everything. She’s attached at my hip all the time. She gets along well with the kids (ages 
15,14,11,8 yrs) and my Pittie X that we got 2 years ago. With the two dogs, it feels complete now.  MESSI (now Piper) We got her lots of chew toys to 
help with her teething.  She’s super good and we like her.  We’ve named her Piper.  MR. BIG (now Biggs, or Bigsie) is definitely a part of the family. He 
gets along with Ariel, our 11-year-old female Pittie and is very respectful of our three cats. We’re very happy to have him in our home. He’s a keeper.

Nora
Rush

Sage
Nema

Nero
Noel

NEMA really is a happy dog who loves running around and playing with her squishy toys.  She’s doing really well.  NERO (now Reno) came to us off-
leash trained. He walks the 3 acres with me and always comes right back to the house with me. We just love him.  We will eventually come down and 
get a companion.  NOEL was originally my dog and I took her to the pound because she was too strong and pulled on the leash and would chase the 
kids when they got off the school bus to play with them. I took her back because I love her.  NORA is a super, super good dog. She and our 3-year-old 
German Shepherd are getting along very well.  RUSH (now Jax) I really can’t tell you how great he is. I live up in the woods and he loves to go in the 
woods. He’s met 12-13 dogs on our walks, and he is very friendly with them.  Even the cats liked him when he first came in. Now my other dog, a 

Sheba Inu 13 years old, is waiting for him to go home. He doesn’t act his age (13 years old).  SAGE waddles, he has trouble getting up the steps and 
he’s on 3 separate meds. Yet he got into the camper onto the bed and then onto the table. I had just lost my Chihuahua and didn’t want a big dog so 

I waited 3 weeks to decide but I figured nobody else was going to give him a chance because of his age (Sage is 10).

Mr. Big

BECKHAM (now Wallen) is doing typical puppy behaviors and learning his potty manners. Bella, my 3-year-old Great Dane/Pittie keeps trying to 
put him in his place.  BRADY (now Luna) gets lots of socialization and is being shown how to use the doggie door. She has started to play with my 
13-year-old Pittie but the 15-year-old doesn’t like getting her tail bit, so she’s not very interested. Luna is very attentive and watches everything.  
BRUNO is sweet, calm, and mellow. We have another Husky who is a little over a year and they play well together. She doesn’t want to leave him 

alone. He is just one of the family now.  DAISY (now Roxy) has adapted very well but I don’t think she was ever taught much. She is just like a 
teenager and has to learn what buttons not to push. We are looking forward to taking her to Guy Yeaman’s class.  FALLON is doing well. We got 
him housebroken, sitting, and staying and he has learned how to touch/nudge when he wants attention. He’s become very cuddly and follows 

me and my sons everywhere.  FEDERER (now Ruffles) is so good but he’s also a little terror. He’s getting better at being outside and going potty.

Beckham
Brady

Bruno
Daisy

Fallon
Federer

Suki Wally Weedo

SUKI (now Snuki) is doing great but has some bowel issues. 
Luckily, she is very housetrained. She loves the cats, and we 

think she is a very good dog.  WALLY We love him to bits 
and he has a forever home.  WEEDO It is like we have been 

together forever. He just got done with a nap. As a matter of 
fact, he enjoys naps. The only issue was that he begs. Now he 
goes to the end of the couch instead of sitting next to me but 

he still gives me the side-eye.
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Eloise
Goober

Lucy
Dexter

Dora
Brownie

DEXTER is fantastic. It took him only one day to settle in. The owner’s daughter is happy with him.  Sisters DORA and BROWNIE are doing fine.  
ELOISE (now Chloe) is inquisitive and plays with the dog’s fur and grooms him.  GOOBER and LUCY. Goober had a fever of over 105 but is now out of 

the woods. The owner was up all night one night with him fearing the worst, but the Doxycycline seems to have worked.

Asteroid
Baloo

Bass
Butterscotch

Caramel

ASTEROID (now Bobcat) is a charmer. Recently he fell off a balcony but did not hurt himself. The owner loves him a lot.  BALOO is the most wonderful, 
loveable, cat his owner has ever had in her whole life. I’m not a cat person but took him on the recommendation of a volunteer at the shelter. I would pay 

$1,000 for him.  BASS is doing fine. He is scheduled for vaccines and neuter.  BUTTERSCOTCH (now named Nutsy by the adopter’s daughter) was sick 
but is now doing much better. The daughter loves him.  CARAMEL is doing really well.  COCOA is the most awesome cat. Everything is going very well.  

Cocoa

LOUIE is doing great.  MAPLE is a lovely cat and is doing great.  MATILDA is wonderful, we are glad she is in her forever home.  
MISTY and CLOUD (not shown) are doing great. OREO loves exploring the living room and the owner’s daughter loves him. 

PETROL (now Picante) is sassy and bringing lots of joy.  SEQUOIA (now 
Missymoto) is growing and two times her original size. She loves the toys 
which were sent home with her.  SONNY (not pictured) is fabulous and 

sooo friendly. He’s a happy guy. The other two animals in the family have 
accepted him and all is peace and love.  TROUBLE is doing well and has 

made friends with the Shepherd dog.

Misty
OreoLouie

Maple
Matilda

Sequoia
TroublePetrol
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In November 2022, when Ophelia was only 7 months old, DAWG 
financed a balloon valvuloplasty procedure for her potentially 

life-threatening pulmonic stenosis. Today she is a healthy 80-pound, 
energetic, much-loved gal living the good life in the Carson Valley!

              Thank you to all who donated to her surgery!

Dawg’s Officers for FY 2024:
President

Kathryn Dodge
Vice President

Heidi Sandvik

Treasurer 
Adrienne Chaney

Secretary 
Shay Williams

Member-at-Large 
Linda Miner

DAWG’S Board of Directors:
Chair

Eloise Reed
Secretary

Mary Doran

Gwen Blanc, Sharon Mead 
and Leslie Morefield

Ophelia 
has grown 
into her 
ears!

Ophelia as a puppy at the 
Douglas County Animal 

Shelter, and Ophelia today.

DAWG’s Facebook donate button is 
now active.  Feel free to give it a try!

No Newsletter Please!
If you prefer not to receive our newsletters, 

please let us know.

dawg.douglascountynv@gmail.com 
775-267-7325 – Voicemail

DAWG, PO Box 1850, Gardnerville, NV 89410
www.dawgrescue.com


